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JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA




Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women

Meeting - Monday, January 25, 2010 - 4:30 p.m.

Mission Statement: To advise the mayor on the status of women and to serve as a catalyst for positive change for women in Jacksonville, Florida
SUMMARY

Present:  Janetta Norman, Chair, Sandy Bartow, Joy Burgess, Theresa Graham, Liza Julao, 
                Teri Ketchum, Suzanne Lemen, Shelly Thompson
Staff:       Sandra Hull-Richardson, Alice Checorski          

Absent:  Donna Ghanayem, LaDonna Morris, Tara Wildes
I. Chair Janetta Norman welcomed the commissioners and called the meeting to order at 4:46 p.m.  

II. Suzi moved to approve the minutes from the November 23, 2009 Commission Meeting.  Janetta had one correction under the Chair’s Report, first paragraph, the UNF contact was Phyllis Andruszkiewicz, not Ms. Lancaster, UNF Library.  The motion was carried and the minutes were approved.
III. Chair’s Report
Janetta discussed the 2010 Women’s History Month event at UNF (see notes under Celebration).  She asked the commissioner’s to make this year’s event a success.  
Joy left a note for next year’s event indicating that Gary Saltsgiver, WJCT, would like to participate in the planning.  

IV. Committee Reports 

A. Advocacy – Suzi reported that LaDonna is working on some goals for this committee.  Sandra received a call from LaDonna requesting a check for $150 to purchase plaques for Equal Pay Day award winners.  Sandra reminded her that the commission agreed to purchase the plaques on their behalf, but we are unable to issue a check directly to The Women’s Center of Jacksonville.  This was what the commissioners approved at the last meeting.
B. Education – In the absence of Tara Wildes, chair, Joy reported on the committee’s “Strengthening the Voices of Women in New Town” (SVWN) Project.  Tara, Shelly and Joy helped develop the Photovoice project’s goal and objectives.  The Project Goal is: 

“To strengthen the voices of women living in the New Town Success Zone community who are 20 years of age and older, pregnant, parents grandparents or caregivers of children 0-5 years old, by supporting their efforts to:


• Identify the assets and challenges in their community


• Effectively communicate concerns to local policy makers/community


   leaders


• Develop skills as community advocates, change agents and leaders”
A comprehensive handout which included the methodology, project description and overview was provided to the commissioners.  Joy discussed the four project workgroup partners and the timeline for the pilot project.  She indicated that two sponsors are on board and that the committee is seeking additional sponsors.  It is the committee’s expectation to display the photos during the 2011 Women’s History Month event and also to participate in the Art Walk.
C. Celebration – Janetta reported that the meeting to discuss the Women’s History Month event with Phyllis Andruszkiewicz, UNF, is rescheduled for Wednesday, January 27, 2010 at 10:30 a.m.  Since she might not be able to attend due to a family matter, she asked for volunteers.   Commissioners Teri Ketchum and Theresa Graham will attend the meeting.  Contact information will be sent to them via email by Alice Checorski prior to the meeting.  The purpose of the meeting is to look at the facility where the permanent collection of Women’s History Month posters is displayed, discuss their part of the program and the commission’s part of the program.  
Sandra explained that UNF will not be able to do what they did for last year’s event.  We will do some of the work in house (i.e., programs, invitations, mailing labels).  Posters of the 2010 honorees will be given to UNF; however, we are unable to purchase the same frames currently used for the collection.  R. Roberts Gallery does have a sufficient supply for several years.  

Teri provided a recap of the upcoming meeting which will include reviewing the catering menu, reviewing the proposed guest list, duties of the UNF photographer, and overall event planning.  

The event is scheduled for Tuesday, March 16, 2010 at 6 p.m.  Sandra will extend the invitation to Mayor Peyton and determine his availability.

The Celebration committee will need to schedule a meeting prior to the next Commission meeting on February 22, 2010.

    IV.    Liaison Report

Sandra distributed copies of the Commission’s General Fund and Trust Fund Financial 
Report dated January 25, 2010.  The General Fund budget reflects the entire 
telecommunication allocation of $480 charged to the budget in addition to an expense 
of $100 for renewal of the Commission’s membership in the NACW.  The General Fund 
balance is $5,222.  The Trust Fund budget remains at $7,054.
Sandra announced we have four new commissioners: Danielle Early, Ellen Glasser, Deidre Lane and Anna Valent.  Suzi will conduct orientation and requested that it be held prior to the February 22, 2010 meeting at City Hall.  A location will be determined and a copy of the orientation packet will be sent to Suzi prior to that date.
The deadline for nominations for Women’s History Month is February 5, 2010.  We have received 8 nominations to date.  

V. Old Business 

Suzi expressed concern that women are not being appointed by the mayor to boards and high level leadership positions.  Janetta said the commission officers used to meet with the mayor in the past.  Sandra stated she did not receive any information from the previous liaison indicating meetings were held with the mayor. 
The committees were supposed to submit their goals at this meeting; however, since this was not completed, the goals should be sent to Suzi.  Sandy requested a deadline of February 16, 2010 so that Suzi can review and make them “SMART”.  

The topic and discussion were moved to new business at this time.
    VI.     New Business
Suzi suggested that at least once a year the commission prepare a one-page report which includes the committee’s goals for the year.  
Sandra was asked to request a meeting with Adam Hollingsworth, Chief of Staff, to present the commission’s opinion regarding the administration’s lack of women being appointed to boards and leadership roles.  This meeting should occur in April.

Roster: Alice circulated the current commission roster and asked for updates.  A revised

roster will be distributed at the next commission meeting.

Parking Permit Renewals: Alice distributed Parking Permit renewal applications for commissioner signatures.  She will process those which are due to expire and provide new Parking Permits at the next meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:52 p.m.
Next Meeting:

Monday, February 22, 2010
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